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Thank you, Mayor Eisenberger, members of council and staff for providing time on your very full agenda for us to speak on this crucial matter. 

The Hamilton Chamber of Commerce understands that the process of selecting the Pan Am Stadium site has been an onerous one for all concerned – likely the most challenging issue of this council term - and we empathize with the struggle. 

We’re here today to provide our input on the site selection. 

City Council originally looked at four potential stadium locations and later reduced the options to two: the airport or the west harbour. 
Of those two location options, the Chamber of Commerce believed the west harbour was far preferable because locating a stadium there would tie in to the City, and indeed the Chamber’s own vision for downtown/waterfront redevelopment, whereas the airport lands are more appropriately slated for employment opportunities. As a result, we supported the west harbour location over the airport.  

Over the weekend now, as you know, there has been a flurry of activity. The City’s own report released Friday states that a new stadium is not financially viable without an anchor tenant. 

The federal government has been reported as saying that funding is conditional on the stadium being used for a “high performance sport” after the 2015 Games.  As I prepared these remarks late yesterday evening, Tiger Cats owner Bob Young announced they are giving up on the negotiations altogether. 

As a business organization we look at all this and what do we see?  We see a very risky proposition if the city goes forward without a vital anchor tenant. 

In business terms we’d say the Tiger Cats are the City’s main customers at the stadium. When your main customer doesn’t like what you’re offering and your capital funding is contingent on that customer being happy, the realities are hard to ignore. 

Continuing to press forward with a location absent the anchor tenant, and without the assurance of government support - would put the city, and by extension its taxpayers, at big financial risk. Without the strong likelihood of financial sustainability, including “associated revenues” from related development, the economic legacy for the community could well be a negative one.  

Like many organizations and individuals in Hamilton, the Chamber of Commerce appreciates the exciting possibilities associated with building a stadium at the west harbour, including its potential to help revitalize that area, and downtown.  But the facts as we know them today point to a less-than-robust business case for that location. 

If the stadium is built somewhere other than the west harbour, we firmly believe that there can, and there will, be other development opportunities that would allow the City to fulfill its vision for transforming the waterfront.  

The biggest concern for us is losing out on a stadium project altogether!

We remain convinced that the Pan Am stadium project, with the active involvement of the senior levels of government, as well as a creditable anchor tenant, is indeed a once in a life time opportunity.  Sadly, we’ve become a city very much divided over this issue at a time when making the most of opportunities requires us to pull together.  We have tremendous opportunities ahead of us and time is running out to maximize their potential.  

Thank you again for allowing the Chamber to be part of today’s proceedings.

I am happy to answer any questions.

